Lisvane Memorial Hall

Heol Y Delyn, Lisvane, Cardiff CF14 OSQ

NOTES OF THE 70th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

 14 MAY 2017 @ 7:45 PM IN THE SMALL HALL

Present:   6 Trustees and 2 regular Hall User representatives.  
1) Apologies:  John Cranwell, Sue Johnson, Margaret Embrey 
2) Notes of the 69th AGM: These were unanimously approved.  
3) Matters arising: None 
4) Chairman’s Report:  The Acting Chair presented John Cranwell’s annual report (Appended at A) and echoed thanks to all involved in the running of the hall. 
He confirmed the new Contract Caretaker/Cleaner would be engaged shortly to improve the cleanliness and hire support of the Hall, and once confirmed the contact details would be sent to regular Hirers. 
5) Treasurers Report: The treasurer presented a copy of the audited accounts by

Nigel Morris FCA, AT11, for the year ended 29 February 2017. 
Martyn ran through the income and expenditure line by line outlining variances and highlighting the surplus of £ 13,119 for the year. Whilst there had been lower one off maintenance spend the main refurbishment item had been the floor finishes at £3150 appreciated by all the users. He reaffirmed the trustee’s non profit making status and their commitment to invest surplus funds into improving the facility for the Village and North Cardiff community.
The treasurer’s report was formally accepted. 
6)    Fabric Report 

Martin Plow provided an overview of maintenance works under consideration for 2017/18, including a grant funded full toilet refurbishment, continuation of the door replacement and rolling decoration programme. During 2016 the door access controls had been refined and a new heating control system trialled in the Small Hall. This would now be rolled out across the complex along with new external sensor operated lighting as part of an environmental and energy saving initiative. 

7)      Election of Officers  

· Chairman: John Cranwell was re-elected  

· Treasurer: Martyn A Ridge was re-elected

· Secretary: Chris Parsons was re-elected. 
8)        Election of Executive Committee

The committee members had agreed to stand and were duly re elected.
The Acting Chair reiterated the need for further trustees and asked representatives from the regular hiring parties present to enquire if any of their members would be able to join the executive. Persons with financial, catering and legal experience would be most welcome but any willing assistance would benefit the Hall and team.
9)    AOB: None  
10)  Next Annual General Meeting:  This was scheduled for 13 May 2018 
Appendix A 

Chair Report AGM 2017

I will start by thanking those who have worked so hard to keep the Memorial Hall working as an asset for the community. First of all the Trustees, and our caretaker/ Hall Ambassador Charles Cox.

This has been a year of slow but steady improvement for the Hall. 

Our new website is now well-established. We have improved the storage facilities and we have regular H&S inspections. We have renewed the Hall flooring and plan further improvements to the fabric.

I said last year the Hall cleanliness could be improved, and the Trustees decided that we should try to find one person to do the cleaning. At present we have a contract with a company and we can find different cleaners at different times. They don’t do a bad job but the Trustees felt that having one dedicated person to clean the Hall would produce better results. We have found an applicant and he will start soon so we hope that our hirers will see an improvement.

A concern last year was the small number of Trustees which means that the Hall is not managed as well as it could be. We have advertised on our website and in the Lisvane Link, we have approached potential Trustees in person but as yet we have had no success. The limited number of trustees will continue to pose problems for the hall, and I hope some of the groups who use the Hall will consider finding one of their number to spend some time as Trustee.

John Cranwell, LMH Chair, 12 May 2017

